At a meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 8th July 2002 at 7p.m. in the Village Hall there were present Mr. J. Nichols (Chairman) Mr. J. Blowers, Mr. G. Alderton, Mrs. T. Townend, Mr. S. Lewis, Mr. T. Prettyman, Mr. P. Offord, Mrs. E. Socratous and Mrs. E. Hume. Pc Boggis and 38 Parishioners also attended.

Apologies were received from Councillor Brian Hunter.

The Minutes of the previous meetings held on 10th and 19th of June, were approved and signed. The Chairman wished it to be established that he was not present at the meeting on 19th June because he was on holiday and he stated that even if he had been able to attend he could not have taken part in the discussion, as he is a member of the Charity Trustees. Mr. Offord did not attend that meeting because he declared an interest in the proceedings, as he is also a member of the Charity Trustees, these apologies were not noted in the minutes of this meeting.

There were no Declarations of Interests.

The Chairman then went on to explain to the new Parish Councillors the make up of the Blundeston Charity Trustee Board, the candidates are nominated and then put forward by the Parish Council, and are responsible and accountable to the Charity Commissioners in London. In regard to the proposed building development, the builders had approached the Trustees and this was made public shortly afterwards. There is a provisional option to buy the land but nothing has been agreed or signed. The land in question is within the ‘Village Envelope’ and in keeping with Parish Council Policy each point has been fully investigated. No secrets have been involved, no-one knew precisely what was intended until the actual plans were sent to the Clerk from W.D.C. Any money the Charity Trustees have is usually invested in Gilt edge securities, and the interest given out in vouchers at Christmas to persons over 65 who have lived in Blundeston for the past 3 years or more. Only 4 parishioners have ever refused to accept these vouchers. This year for the first time Students going away from home to attend University were given £100 worth of book tokens.  The Chairman hoped that this explanation had helped the new Councillors and the members of the public understand the situation of the Charity Land at the Pippins better. Mr. Nichols then went on to explain that Parish Councillors have to sign a Register of Interests, this register is available for public inspection and is brought to every Parish Council Meeting. The Chairman had taken the “Consultation Paper – Local investigation and determination of misconduct allegations” from the meeting on 10th June and reported that the Parish Council itself would not have to investigate any reported misconduct allegations against Blundeston and Flixton Parish Councillors, this would be carried out by W.D.C., and he agreed to send a confirmation to the DTLR that the document had been read and its contents noted. A letter from W.D.C. thanking the Parish Council for entering the Village of the Year competition had been received, the winner this year was Wangford, but Blundeston received praise for the progress on the Millennium Green and the redevelopment of the Tennis Court area with the involvement of young people to raise funds towards the equipment as well as the recent Golden Jubilee celebrations held in the Village. The reason given for Blundeston’s failure was that it was noted that there was litter around the Village and it was felt that some residential areas could be tidier. W.D.C. had replied to the letter regarding the junction of Lound Road and Flixton Road problem, suitable signs will be erected either side of the junction and the grass verges will be cut very soon. Mr. Blowers gave a report on the Parish Team meeting held on June 11th - Pc Hill had agreed to contact the relevant person at HMP to ask if the workshop would undertake to construct a seat for the base of the Beacon on the Millennium Green - The Mother and Toddler Group had been given a grant of £1,000 from Police Funds and Mr. Blowers had asked for a greater Police presence in the Village. The Clerk had received a telephone call from Adrian Clarke, the footpath officer at W.D.C. after he had received the letter from the Parish Council asking why they were not informed about the closure of the Footpath from Market Lane to The Street. Mr. Clarke stated that his was not obliged to give prior warning to the Parish Council about footpath closure, and that he was aware that the work being carried out at the Street end of the footpath could mean that the footpath would remain closed for up to 5 months. He agreed that he would monitor the situation very carefully and see that the footpath re-opened as soon as possible. The Chairman said that he will take up this matter with the Footpath Officer, it was also noted that no warning that the footpath was closed, appeared at the Market Lane end. The next item on the agenda was the proposed letter to Anglian Water expressing the Parish Councils frustration with the present state of the sewerage system in Blundeston, the Chairman suggested and it was unanimously agreed, that as all previous correspondence with the Company had received no satisfactory response the Council should write and ask for a representative of the Water Company to meet with some of the Parish Council and other interested Parishioners either on site or at the Village Hall to discuss the various areas concerned. It was agreed that this meeting should be held fairly soon as the 6” piped sewerage system is not coping with the residential sewerage discharge as well as the surface water adequately. 

Accounts.  The following account was approved for payment.


B.M. Shaw Clerks Salary April/May/June
237. 50



Plus ⅓ Telephone rental

  
    9.  16









246. 66.

Planning. The Following plan was approved, Mr. M. Sillett and Mrs L Gallagher



Run Cottage, Flixton Road,
Single storey rear extension.

The next Northern Parishes Liaison Group meeting will be held on 22nd July 2002 at Corton Village Hall at 7.30pm. And the next Local Forum meeting will take place on Monday 29th July at Oulton Community Centre at 7.30pm. A letter from Mr. Hillier of Orchard View, Lowestoft Road, had arrived regarding Road Safety issues, especially along Lowestoft Road; this was a copy of a letter he had sent to Mr. Thorndyke at W.D.C. Highways Dept. In this correspondence Mr. Hillier asked for 4 different road safety issues to be considered, but one point about the bend at the old Fruit Farm corner could possibly be addressed by the Parish Council asking the owner of the hedge on the Eastern side of the bend to trim it back thus allowing motorists a better view around the corner, the Clerk was asked to contact the owner requesting this. A letter had been received from Robin Herne of the Suffolk Drug Action Team offering to come and speak to any interested group of people in the Parish. The Clerk wondered if it would be a good idea for the Liaison group to consider asking him to attend one of their meetings. An anonymous Parishioner had written to the Clerk about an incident of irresponsible parking along The Street, the Chairman announced that if the individual was present at the meeting and made themselves known or contacted a member of the Parish Council later, the matter would be discussed, but it was not Parish Council policy to consider anonymous letters. A letter had been received from Badger Building expressing the company’s disappointment over the Parish Councils’ decision to reject the planning application submitted by them to build on the Charity Land at the rear of Meadowlands and asking if it would not have been prudent to have discussed the proposal with a representative of the company beforehand. The letter also questioned the declaration of interest declared by the Councillors who had voted at the meeting. The Chairman had already made it clear at the start of this meeting that he had not attended the planning meeting, and even if he had not been on holiday at that time, as a Charity Trustee, he would have not taken any part in the discussion, Mr. Blowers had also declared his interest, as had Mr. Offord, and no other Parish Councillor had an interest in the land in question. The letter asked for confirmation in writing on this point so the Clerk was instructed to send a copy of this information to the company. A letter had also been received from Mr. Brian Jermy the owner of the accompanying piece of land expressing his family’s distress and concern over the lies and accusations abounding in the Village regarding this whole issue, and pointing out that in fact the Jermy family had been instrumental in projects which had made certain areas of land in the Parish available for recreation purposes during the past few years. The Clerk had obtained information from SALC about the cost of Blundeston and Flixton Parish Council becoming a member, this worked out at £175 per annum there was a vote with 9 Councillors voting that the PC should join and 1 against. 

Other Parish Business. Members of the Public had informed Mr. Blowers that on the night of Friday 5th July a certain amount of Vandalism had taken place along Church Road, when gates had been taken off their hinges and dumped in field opposite, the Police had been informed of this. A resident had approached Mr. Lewis asking if there was a restriction placed on Walton Garage in respect of the number of lorries that could be based there. Mr. Lewis was informed that there was no such restriction. The point was also raised as to whether vehicles should be ‘road tested’ in a village road, and was it legal for such cars who had not passed an MOT to be driven around. Pc Boggis said that as far as he was aware it was OK for a garage to test these cars on a road.

Mrs. Socratous asked if anyone interested in forming an informal committee to run the new Tennis Club would attend a meeting at her house on Tuesday 16th at 7pm. She also suggested that some of the Youth Club funds should be spent on buying a set of junior goal posts for the football field, this was voted for unanimously, Mr. Blowers offered to investigate the cost of these and it was agreed that these would have to be properly anchored to the ground to avoid any injury to youngsters. Mrs. Hume reported that the traffic lights and road works had been cleared away from the B1074 but the temporary surface signs were still there and asked if the Clerk could contact the Highways Dept and ask when the permanent road surface would be laid as the present surface is broken up and very dangerous in wet weather. Pc Boggis confirmed that the burnt out car had been burnt elsewhere and then dumped at the entrance to Marsh Lane, but it had now been cleared away. The meeting was then opened to the Public Mr. John Gardiner presented a proposition from the residents of Lakeside Rise who had set up a Residents Association and had decided to buy the Lake themselves. After consultation with Suffolk Wildlife Trust they had decided that it would be better to work in Partnership with the Parish Council in order to have more credibility to obtain a grant towards this purchase. The sale price at the present moment is £95,000. The Home Office had been informed of this proposal and seemed to welcome the idea but wanted some guidance as to the time scale of a grant being made available, they did infer that they may sell the Lake at a more reasonable price should it be being bought for the benefit of the Village. Mr. Blowers advised that it would be approximately 3 months before anyone could be informed of being successful in gaining a grant. Everyone present at the meeting agreed that this was a splendid idea and Mr. Lewis and Mr. Prettyman agreed to join the committee to represent the Parish Council, Mr. Blowers offered to give advice on which agencies to apply to for funding. A Parishioner reported that any resident who suffers with Sewerage problems should in the first instance telephone Anglian Water and then write to them giving details of the problem so that the Company had something in their archives to check back on at a later date. Anglian Water did promise to send an engineer out to every complaint. Another Parishioner who used to write flood reports in a previous job offered to help in any way he could and the Chairman welcomed this as his expertise would be invaluable, the Clerk was asked to inform him of the date of the meeting with Anglian Water. Another Parishioner asked if his son could be added to the list of Students to receive book tokens at Christmas, the Clerk to the Charity Trustees made a note of the boy’s name. There being no further business the meeting closed.

PAGE  
43

